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One of the BBCAA’s main functions is to keep the Community safe 
and informed. To do that we maintain ties to all the Community 
Groups and share information regarding events in our community.  
 
The meeting will start at 7:00pm with reports from our local Fire Dept., 
Community Policing Office, and other community groups including the 
Community Center. We will be conducting our yearly association 
business, including board elections. Before conclusion, we will be 
encouraging comments and questions from the audience on any topic 
of community interest or concern, and look forward to your 
participation in this segment.  The meeting will conclude at 8:30 pm 
and will be followed by refreshments provided by members of our 
Community.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Victor Cobb,  
Chair, BBCAA  
 
 

The Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association is hosting the   

http://www.barrettlumber.com/


 

BBCAA Town Hall Ititiatives  

 
 
The BBCAA Town Hall is 
Wednesday 17 May. All are 
welcome. The following will 
discuss 3 new initiatives 
that will be presented at the 
meeting. 
 
The wind turbines have 
been generating power 
since March 2015. The 
community, through the 
BBCAA receives 1% of 
revenue for distribution to 
worthy causes as 1/3 to 
each of social programs, 
short term capital projects, 
and multi-year projects.  
Applications can be found 
on BeaverBank.ca for the 
first two initiatives. For the 
multi-year projects, if you 
have a project in mind, 
consider joining our board 
to promote your views. 
 
 
 
 

 
On another front, two of our 
board members have joined  
the HRM Crime Prevention 
Association (CPA) board in 
an effort to expand the 
effectiveness of our  

 
 

 
 

Community Policing Office. 
The HRM CPA has 
determined that their focus 
for 2017 will be on Fraud 
Awareness and Education 
for Seniors. A 
recent National Report “Into 
the Light: on the 
Mistreatment of Older 
Canadians 2015 estimates 
almost 250,000 elderly 
Canadians have been 
financially abused. 
Education and Awareness 
are key to fraud prevention. 
 In 2017, the CPA will be 
contacting various seniors 
group to offer Educational 
Presentations on Fraud 
Awareness, Education and 
Prevention throughout 
HRM. Next up will be youth, 
as we try to resurrect the  
very popular D.A.R.E 
program. Tell us what you 
think. 
 

The BBCAA Capsite 
Committee has begun a 
project to equip the 
community with aerial drone 
capability through its 
mandate to foster a better 
understanding of 
technology. At the Town 
Hall we will be asking the 
public for volunteer pilots to 
learn and promote this 
technology. It is anticipated 
that 4 pilots will be required, 
1 of which will be asked to 
lead the project and direct 
drone operations. 
Applicants, 35 years and 
older with their own 
transportation, and some 
experience would be 
preferred. 
 
 If you would like to express 
an interest in becoming one 
of our pilots, please email 
allenclay@bellaliant.net. 
Here is the catch: you must 
be available from time to 
time if needed by the 
community for local events 
or emergencies. 
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A new phase for community information will be 
announced at the Town Hall, The opening of the 
Facebook page called “The Beaver Bank 
Advocate” will cover all things Beaver Bank in the 
way of Provincial and Municipal projects and 
development throughout the whole community from 
the Bypass through parks and schools. BBCAA 
board member Elmer Grove will be spearheading 
this initiative 
 

mailto:allenclay@bellaliant.net


 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Virtual Museum Now Online 

 
The BBCAA is happy to 
announce a collaboration 
between ourselves (BBCAA 
and C@P Site), the Fultz 
House Museum and the 
Beaver Bank Community 
Office to bring the history of 
Beaver Bank & Kinsac 
online. The goal is to 
showcase historical pictures 
from our area and preserve 
and share these images. 
The website has gone live 
at: 
http://bbkvmuseum.wixsite.
com/bbkvmuseum. 
 
 We are very pleased that 
the Fultz House Museum is 
allowing us access to their 
collection specific to Beaver 
Bank Kinsac. The Beaver 
Bank Community Office is 
keen to start the process of 
digitizing pictures. 
 
The first step began last 
summer and fall. The C@P 
site had a summer student 

indexing and scanning part 
of a collection housed at 
Fultz House. Photographs 
and other papers were 
donated to Fultz House by 
Mary Kelly a descendant of 
the Hallisey family. The 
Hallisey family lived and ran 
the Railway Station at the 
corner of Windgate and 
Beaver Bank Rd. Some of 
these images are posted to 
the website. This will be an 
ongoing project. 
 
The second component is 
to collect as much 
information as possible 
about all the men listed on 
the War Memorial at Kinsac 
Corner. We hope to get a 
collection of information 
loaded to the website by 
July 1st or for the next 
Remembrance Day. The list 
of names on the Memorial 
is on the website. If you can 
contribute a picture or a 
biography, please email 

bbkvmuseum@gmail.com 
or we can arrange to meet 
at the Community Office in 
the Community Centre. 
  
Our third project will be to 
have volunteers at the 
Community Office scan and 
preserve photographs that 
community members wish 
to share. The focus will be 
on houses, events, and 
people. I will be writing 
some family histories, using 
information available 
through various 
genealogical resources. 
  
We hope this continues the 
work done by the late 
Maribelle Smiley who wrote 
“Historical Recordings at 
Beaver Bank” in the 1960’s. 
If you have a contribution 
or, would like to volunteer 
some time, please email us! 
 

-Dorothy Selig 
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Do you have a family member 
listed on the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac War Memorial? We 
are seeking pictures and 
biographies of each man 
listed. If you can contribute 
please email 
bbkvmuseum@gmail.com 
 

http://bbkvmuseum.wixsite.com/bbkvmuseum
http://bbkvmuseum.wixsite.com/bbkvmuseum
mailto:bbkvmuseum@gmail.com
mailto:bbkvmuseum@gmail.com


 

Breakfast with the Easter 
Bunny  
Breakfast with the Easter 
Bunny will be held on April 
8th this year from 8:30-
10:30am!  $4 includes 
scrambled eggs, tator tots, 
ham, juice., coffee or tea!  
Get your picture taken with 
the Easter Bunny and get 
some early Easter treats!  
 
BBKCC Presents 
CHAMBERMADE 
Saturday May 20th  
9pm-1am  
Tickets: $15 per person 
Cash Bar  
50/50Draw    19+  
 
Chase the Ace  
The BBKCC and The BBK 
Lions Club present: CHASE 
THE ACE THURSDAY 
NIGHTS AT THE BEAVER 
BANK KINSAC 
COMMUNITY CENTRE! 
TICKETS ON SALE 6:00-
8:00PM 
DRAW AT 8:15PM!! 
WINNER EVERY NIGHT!  
TICKETS: $5 EACH, 3 FOR 
$10 OR 7 FOR $20!  
What is Chase the Ace? 
Drop in and purchase your 
tickets between 6:00pm and 
8:00pm.  At 8:15 pm there 
will be a 50/50 style draw 
where the winner will take 
home 25% of that nights 
proceeds.  50% of the 
proceeds will go to the 
house and the other  

25% will go into the pot.  
The winner of this draw will 
then get a chance to pick a 
card from our deck - we will 
flip the card and if it's the 
ace of spades they get the 
pot!  If they do not pick the 
ace of spades then the pot 
remains in play and grows 
each week!!  So grab some 
friends and come out for a 
chance to win some CASH!!  
Cash bar and canteen on 
site!! 
bbkcc.ca/chasetheace 
 
Drop In Programming  
Zumba - Tuesday's from 7-
8pm;  Saturday's from 9:30-
10:30am.  
Zumba Gold on 
Wednesday's from 10-
11am  
$6 drop in fee (talk to 
instructor Patricia Gaetz for 
punch cards and other 
deals!)  
 
Blue Dragon Kung Fu – 
Tuesday nights 6:30-
8:30pm – ages 5-12 
$50/month.  Sifu Justin 
Devine has created a 
program designed for 
children 5-12 derived from 
traditional Chinese and 
Japanese styles and is 
taught in a fun and relaxed 
atmosphere.  Aside from 
learning blocks, punches, 
kicks and forms it includes 
games and activities which 
support the martial arts 

training. Call 818-4681 for 
more info and to register. 
 
Ongoing drop in programs 
at BBK Elementary include:  
 
•Women's Volleyball on 
Monday nights from 6:00-
7:30pm - $2 drop in fee  
(Full schedule at 
bbkcc.ca/vball)  
 
•Men's Basketball on Thurs 
nights from 6-7:30pm - $2 
drop in fee (Full schedule at 
bbkcc.ca/bball) 
 
•Kid's Floor hockey on 
Friday nights from 6-
7:30pm - $2 drop in fee 
(Full schedule at 
bbkcc.ca/ballhockey) 
 
  **Note there is no program 
on any day there is no 
school due to in-service, 
weather, or otherwise. 
 
Keep watching for updates 
on our Annual Canada Day 
events, Summer Camps 
(July 24 - Aug 4th) and 
more!! 
 
All events and program 
updates are online at 
bbkcc.ca or follow us on 
Facebook at 
Facebook.com/bbkcommun
itycentre for updates! 

 
-Jessica Davison

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 4 of 12 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre  



  

Update from Station 48 

Spring is almost here and so is the open air burning season  

It has been a while since 
we could provide an update 
from our department but the 
members of the Beaver 
Bank – Kinsac Volunteer 
Fire Department continue to 
keep busy with training, 
responding to emergencies 
and fire prevention activities 
in the community as 2017 
hasn’t slowed down at all. 
 
With so much to catch up 
on, we will begin with the 
total number of calls ending 
the year of 2016. For 2016 
we responded to 145 call 
outs for assistance which is 
a higher volume of calls 
than we normally get. As 
our community continues to 
grow with new home 
construction and an 
increase in people calling 
the area home, the 
department expects to see 
our number of calls 
increase as we move 
forward.  
 
Since the beginning of 
2017, at the time of 
submission to the bulletin,  
the department has 
responded to 27 pages for 
assistance; 15 medical 
assists, 5 alarms activated, 
2 structure fires, 2 calls of 
trees on power lines, 2 
motor vehicle accidents, 
and 1 illegal burn. Looks 
like it is going to be another 
busy year for the fire 
department. 
 
One topic that everyone 
likes to talk about is the 
weather and for the first 

three months of 2017, we 
definitely have seen our 
share. With wind, rain, 
snow and changing 
temperatures, it is hard to 
know what to wear when 
heading out the door in the 
morning. First off, I would 
like to thank those who 
adopted a fire hydrant these 
past few snow events and 
kept them clear of snow. 
Thankfully we were never in 
a position to have to use 
one for a fire emergency 
but having them kept clear 
can save precious moments 
when it comes to putting out 
a fire. Members of the 
department were out as 
well, clearing away key 
hydrants in case we needed 
them. 
 
With the fluctuating 
temperatures, we would like 
to remind everyone that the 
ice in the ponds and lakes 
may not be safe to be on. 
Always check the thickness 
before you go. At this time 
of the year we would 
encourage everyone to stay 
off the ice as we have had 
some significant swings in 
temperatures mostly on the 
warm side.  
 
By the time the bulletin is 
published, we will be into 
the official open air burning 
season for 2017 within the 
province as determined by 
the Department of Natural 
Resources.  Your fire 
department would like to 
thank everyone for burning 
responsibly last summer but 

we would like to remind 
everyone of the 
responsibilities of burning 
within our beautiful 
community. There are two 
sets of regulations with 
respect to open air burning, 
Provincial regulations 
issued by the Department 
of Natural Resources; and 
the municipal HRM Open 
Air Burning By-Law. 
Homeowners must still 
adhere to the provincial 
rules and follow the local 
by-laws. The general rule is 
that if you live on a street 
serviced with both 
municipal water and sewer, 
you are not allowed to burn. 
If you are on a street that is 
not serviced with both 
municipal water and 
municipal sewer, you can 
burn as long as you follow 
the rules. It is important for 
those who burn to know 
that there is no burning 
from midnight until 2 PM. At 
2 PM you must check the 
DNR website and if it is 
GREEN, you can burn from 
2 PM until midnight. If it is 
YELLOW, you can burn 
from 7 PM until midnight. If 
it is RED, no burning 
permitted which includes 
campfires. Under extreme 
conditions at any time, DNR 
or the municipality can 
implement a ban on 
burning. If you are unsure if 
you can or cannot burn, 
please visit the fire station 
on a Tuesday night 
between 7PM and 8 PM 
and we will be happy to 
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Station 48 (cont'd) 
 
answer your questions. 
 
As members of the fire 
department we respond to 
calls for assistance when 
our pager goes off whether 
it is 2 in the afternoon or 2 
in the morning. The 
dedicated men and women 
of the Beaver Bank – 
Kinsac Volunteer Fire 
Department for the past 52 
years have continued to 
help out in the community 
when our friends, neighbors 
and even family have called 
for help. In the true tradition 
of helping within our 
community, this past 
Christmas, the members of 
the Beaver Bank –Kinsac 
Fire Fighters Association 
which is composed of 
current and former 
members of the fire 
department partnered with 

Beacon House in Lower 
Sackville to help out those 
in our community who 
needed a little extra to 
make it through the season. 
This past Christmas we 
were once again able to 
make a sizable food 
donation to the food bank. 
The members also played 
Santa Claus and provided a 
Christmas to a family that 
needed a little helping 
hand. 
 
As we finally move towards 
Spring and into Summer, 
The department will be 
busy preparing for some 
events that will be coming 
up this year. On Canada 
Day, as part of the Canada 
150 celebrations, the 
community will be opening 
the time capsule that is 
located in the cenotaph 

next to the fire station. To 
celebrate this event the fire 
department we will be 
hosting an open house on 
Canada Day and 
participating in the opening 
and resealing of the time 
capsule which was placed 
there 25 years ago.  We 
look forward to seeing you 
during the planned 
festivities. 
 
On behalf of the volunteers 
that make up your fire 
department, I want to thank 
the community we serve for 
supporting your local fire 
department and its 
members; together our 
community grows stronger. 
 

Until next time – stay and 
play safe. 

Kevin Crewe – Station 
Chief
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On the left:  Members of the 
BBKVFD were able to make a 
sizable donation to the food bank 
this past Christmas - Photo 
submitted by Kevin Crewe 

On the right: Members of the BBKVFD clearing 
snow from fire hydrants in the community - 
Photo submitted by Kevin Crewe 
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Could you see yourself volunteering this 
spring in the Beaver Bank Country Gardens? 
We work with flowers, vegetables and berry 
bushes. 
 
The gardens have been designed and 
maintained by the seniors group of Beaver 
Bank for the past six years. This year we are 
looking for some extra help, many hands 
make light work.  
 
Our busiest times are through May and June 
as we prepare and plant the gardens. 
During the summer months we do some 
watering, deadheading, a bit of weeding and 
most of all enjoy the flowers! 
 
Gardening is a healthy activity and working 
in a  group is fun. We meet at the garden on 
Wednesday mornings from 9 to 11am. 
 
For more information call or email: 
Mary Barrett: Phone:864-2144 
Email: mkbarrett@eastlink.ca 
 
Rae Marlborough: Phone: 902-865-1035 
Email popple@ns.sympatico.ca 
 

 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 7 of 12 

BEAVER BANK KINSAC SENIORS ASSOCIATION 
50 PLUS KEENERS SPRING SCHEDULE 

 
April, May, June 2017 
Monday: 9am-Ukulele with Rae (902-865-1035) 
10am- Fitness with Lynn Atton (902-864-0791) 
6:45 pm-BINGO  Doors open at 6:00 pm. 1st & 3rd Mondays. 
Tuesday: 10:00am Knitting with Pat (902-865-4353) All 
Levels Welcome 
1:00pm– Crib with Byron (902-865-9887) 
Wednesday: 8:30am-11:30am (weather permitting)-
Gardening in the Mornings with Rae (865-1035) & Mary 
(864-2144) Every week Beginning – April 19th  
11:30 am  - Painting with Marie (902-865-1105) April & May - 
Filled 
Thursday: 12:00pm - Eat Out - 2nd Thursday of the month 
Sandi  (865-9887) 
12:00pm Birthday Pot Luck with Speaker– 3rd Thursday of 
the month 

 April 20th -  Speaker –TBA 

 May 18th AGM – Speaker 
– TBA 

 June 15st – Speaker – 
TBA 
 

Friday:1:00pm Bridge with Cheryl (902-865-5945) 
 
Walking Club with Georgina (902-864-2019) & Marion 
(902-865-8744).  Starting up in April after Easter at 9 am.  If 
interested please contact Georgina or Marion to let them 
know if you prefer Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday.  John 
will still be walking but wanted to step down from leading the 
group. 
 
Grief Support Service – Rev. Joan Helpard, Anglican 
Deacon has graciously agreed to provide this service by 
appointment (902-865-6993) to anyone experiencing loss.   
 
Bus Tour – Thursday, June 22nd – Tourist Attractions of 
Pictou County 
 
New members welcome.  Membership is still only $10.00 or 
$15.00 per couple.   
Most activities take place at the BBKC Centre. Exceptions: 
Walking Club, Eat Out & Gardening 
 

Thank you for your interest and support  
Ann – 902-865-0381 

Sharing our skills, wisdom and experience for the good 
of our Community. 

 

Can you see yourself volunteering 
in the Beaver Bank Country 

Garden? 

mailto:mkbarrett@eastlink.ca
mailto:popple@ns.sympatico.ca
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Sackville – Beaver 

Bank Community and 

Stephen Gough MLA 

 
On December 10th 
Stephen hosted Singing 
for Supper a concert to 
raise food, funds and 
awareness for Gateway 
Community Church Food 
Bank, which is affiliated 
with Feed Nova Scotia. 
The concert, very well 
attended, was held at the 
beautiful St. John 
Vianney Church on the 
Beaver Bank Rd. 
 
On January 14th in honour 
African Nova Scotian 
Heritage Month, Stephen 
gave an educational 
presentation on the life 
and work of Rev. Dr. 
Martin Luther King Jr. at 
the Sackville Public 
Library. People of all 
ages appreciated 
learning about Dr. King 
and how King’s 
commitment to justice 
influenced Stephen to put 
his name forward to be 
an elected official. 
  
Later, on February 20th, 
Heritage Day, Stephen 
hosted bowling at the 
Super bowl in Sackville 
where over one hundred 
community members 
came out to bowl, talk to 
Stephen and choose free 
books and pens to take 
home. After bowling, 
Stephen went up to Rock 
Church for Sackville 
Snow Days closing 
ceremonies. 

 

Lunch, Learn and Love was 
held Monday, March 6th at 
Sackville Heights 
Community Centre. Lindsay 
Fredericks, Sobeys dietician 
taught on heart healthy 
eating and Pam Fonseca 
from the Heart and Stroke 
Foundation spoke on the 
signs of heart attack and 
stroke and how to prevent 
them. Stephen concluded 
the presentation with his 
own pointers on health 
awareness.  
 
Small Business 
Information Session 
At: The Offices of Stephen 
Gough MLA Sackville – 
Beaver Bank 
1000 Sackville Drive (Rear 
Entrance) 
Wednesday, April 26th 6-
8pm 
Call 902 252-9900 or e-mail 
goughsz@gov.ns.ca to 
register. 
 

- Kathleen Higney 
 
 

A message From Darrell 

Samson  

 
Dear friends, 
 
Earlier this month, I made 
an exciting announcement 
for funding to the Nova 
Scotia Health Authority 
(NSHA) on behalf of the 
Atlantic Canada 
Opportunities Agency. The 
Government will be 
investing $2.8 million over 
five years to allow the 
NSHA to build an 
endoscope prototype for 
medical research. 
 
  

 

I also announced, with 
provincial and municipal 
representatives, the funding of 
the Aerotech Connector  
project that will connect Fall 
River and Wellington to the 
Aerotech business park 
located at the Halifax 
International Airport. 
 
Finally I would like to talk 
about the Town Hall I held this 
past month at the East Preston 
Recreation Centre. The 
subject of this Town Hall was 
affordable housing and we 
brought in a number of experts 
to talk with the people on the 
subject. It was a very 
successful meeting and we 
had representatives there from 
all levels of Government.  
 
I look forward to continuing to 
work alongside each and every 
one of you to make positive 
changes on this and many 
other issues. 

 
- Darrell J. Samson, M.P. 

Sackville—Preston—
Chezzetcook 

 
Visit me online at:  
-Website:  dsamson.liberal.ca 
-Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/darrellsam
sonliberal 
-Twitter: @darrellsamson  
-Email: 
darrell.samson@parl.gc.ca 

 

mailto:goughsz@gov.ns.ca
mailto:darrell.samson@parl.gc.ca


 

Bill's Blog 

 
The 5th Annual Wild West 
Casino Night in February 
was a great night of mock 
casino playing, balloon 
popping and auction.  I 
enjoyed dealing blackjack 
and catching up with many 
of you that night.  This fun 
annual event is hosted by 
the Beaver Bank 
Community Awareness 
Association in support of 
the news Bulletin and the 
BBKSA Keeners Senior 
Group.  Thank you to all the 
volunteers who worked to 
put on this wonderful event. 
 
Notary Public – 
Commissioners of Oath 
 
Please contact my office if 
you require the services of 

a Notary Public or 
Commissioners of Oath.  
Some government forms 
require stamps or 
signatures from a 
Commissioner of Oaths or 
Notary Public. I am legally 
authorized to administer 
oaths, affirmations, or 
declarations to persons 
making the affidavit.  
Please contact my office so 
we can arrange a 
convenient time for an 
appointment for this 
purpose. There is no fee for 
this service. 
 
Office Hours in Beaver 
Bank 
 
Please join me in Beaver 
Bank at my monthly 

community meetings at the 
Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre on the 
third Monday of each month 
between 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.  
Please let me know if you 
require an evening time to 
meet and we can set one 
up. 

- Bill Horne 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 9 of 12 

The 5th Annual event drew a 
crowd from the community 

Councillor Lisa Blackburn 
emceed the evening 

5th Annual Wild West Casino Night  

Theresa Cobb tries her luck at 
Plinko 
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How to Submit an Announcement 
 

Residents are welcome to submit wedding, 
engagement, baby, thank you and 

condolence announcements free of charge.  
Please submit using our online form at 

www.Beaverbank.ca . We are happy to assist 
if you so require. 

In Memoriam 

Dill, Radford – In loving memory of my brother who 
passed away January 14, 2016. 

You showed me a lot of things, 
I learned a lot I didn't know, 
But you forgot to teach me one last thing 
How to let you go, 
I know you didn't mean to leave me, 
Sometimes we have no choice, 
I miss being your big sister, 
Hearing my name called by your voice, 
I am glad I got to say "I Love You" 
Before you were given to the sky, 
If God could grant me one last wish 
I'd ask to say "Goodbye" 
You always meant the world to me, 
I could never love you less, 
I Know It's True When They Say 
"HE ONLY TAKES THE BEST" 

Love You Radford forever 

Your loving sister, Rhonda 

 

The Beaver Bank Kinsac Lions Club would 
like to thank all who participated in the 11th 

Annual Parade of Lights! 
 
 

Brown Hall available for rent 
Birthday parties, wedding showers, baby 

showers, etc. 
Please call 902-865-0757 and leave a 

message and someone will get back to you. 
 

The Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre is hiring 
 
Job Summary: 
Custodian/Maintenance  
Part time - 20 hours/ week  
Some evening and weekend work required 

 
The Custodian will be responsible for the cleanliness of the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Community Centre including but not limited to the following 
duties:  

 Cleans and disinfects sinks, countertops, toilets, mirrors, 

fixtures and floors in washrooms 

 Replenishing bathroom supplies  

 Sweeps, mops and vacuums floors and rugs.  Uses floor 

scrubber on necessary rooms 

 Other floor work required such as scrubbing waxing and 

polishing  

 Clean and disinfect all kitchen appliances, sinks, countertops 

and work stations 

 Dusting furniture, fixtures, baseboards and wall décor in all 

rooms 

 Emptying all wastebaskets and recyclables (Including outdoor 

receptacles) and transferring them to the appropriate dumpsters 

 Sorting all refundable recyclables.    

 Cleaning of rugs, carpets and upholstered furniture (as needed).  

 Washing walls, woodwork and windows. Polishing all interior 

glass 

 Wash all finger prints from walls, doors, glass and hardware  

 Spot clean walls  

 Maintain storage areas and cleaning equipment materials and 

supplies in a safe and orderly manner to ensure the safety of 

the public 

 Post event and program clean ups 

 Other maintenance and Cleaning duties as required by BBKCC 

Staff and Board Members 

Staff Requirements: 

 Criminal Background Check  

 Bondable  

 Strong attention to detail  

 Cleaning experience and able to carry out the physical aspects 

of the position including but not limited to lifting 50bs. 

 Workplace Hazardous Materials Information System Certificate 

(WHMIS)  

 Custodian experience required  

Staff Expectations:  

 Reports to work each day on time ready and able to perform the 
days tasks 

 Must comply with proper safety policies and procedures as 
required (i.e when using cleaning chemicals, reporting 
incidents) 

Physical Demands:  

Physically demanding: Combination of sitting, standing and walking. 
Standing for extended periods, bending, crouching, kneeling. Must be 
able to lift and/or move up to 50lbs 
 

To apply send your resume to bbkcc@eastlink.ca 
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 Church of the Good Shepherd 
Anglican Church of Canada 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 
Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service 10:00 AM 
Sunday School ( ages 3-9 ) 10:00 AM 
Family, friends and new members welcome. 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Brian Britten    864-0678 
Past Warden 
Dameon Lowe  865-2320 
Please contact Rev. Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral 
visit at 865-0203. 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings. 
Hall Rentals 
Cheryl Newcomb  902-229-0252 or 
Jerry Ryan - ryanwest@eastlink.ca 
Please check out our website at 
beaverbankchurch.com 
Mark your Calendars: 

April 9,- Palm Sunday- 10 am Holy Eucharist 
April 13 –Maundy Thursday Service 7 pm 
April 14- Good Friday—9 am movie 
                Noon- Good Friday Service 
April 16- Easter Sunday 6 am Sunrise 
Service 10 am Holy Eucharist 
April 29- Rock-A-Thon 
 
Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall: 865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 

Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 

 

Living Hope Baptist Church 
Address: 971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday school: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

Crossroads Wesleyan Church 

971 Windgate Drive, Beaver Bank 

Phone: 864-2035 

Web: www.mycrossroadschurch.ca 

Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 

Service: Sunday 11:00 am 

 
First Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday school: 9:40 am Sept. – June 

St. John the Evangelist Anglican Church 

Rector: Rev. Norma Mitchell 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone: 864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 

Email: sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on Sundays and 

7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave 
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniake 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 

Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lr. Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112  ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergencies After Hours 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Father Marc Syrene 
Associate Pastor:  Father Jamie Utronkie 
Administrative Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Mass times for St. John Vianney: 

Saturday:  4:30 pm 
Sunday: 9am 11:00am, & 6 pm 
 
Sackville United Baptist Church 

Church Address: 1240 Old Sackville Rd 
Pastor: Pastor Clarence Bungay 
Phone: 902-865-3681 Sunday 
Service and Sunday School 10:30 am 
www.SackvilleUnitedBaptistChurch.com 
Elevator equiped 
 

St. John’s United Church 

125 Knowles Crescent 
Ivy Meadows Continuing Care Facility 
Administration Floor, Side Door Entrance 
Beaver Bank, N.S. 
Minister: Rev. Diane MacVicar 
Phone: 902-443-4336 
Worship Time: 11:00 am 
 
St. Francis by the Lakes Anglican Church 

192 First Lake Drive 
Lwr. Sackville NS 
Archdeacon Mark Kingsbury 902 223-3120 
Rev’d Ken Turner 902 865-8559 
Rev’d Faye Forbes 902 860-2752 
Rev’d Joan Helpard 902 865-6993 
Schedule of Service 

Sept – June 8:00 A.M.  10:00 A.M. 
Summer July – August 9:00 A.M. 
Hall Rental Donna 902 865-8169   

Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Events: 

Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheon: 

11:30 am to 1:00 pm. Soup (choices), 

Sandwich (choices), Cookies or Loaf, Tea or 

Coffee, $6.00. Available as eat-in or as take-

out.  902-865-4053 
Saturday April 1 Pancake, Sausage and 
Beans Breakfast, 9:00 to 11:00 am adults 
$8.00, Children under 12 $5.00, Children 
under 5 free. 
 Friday April 21 Home made Beans and 
Brown Bread Take-out Supper serving 4:00 
to 6:00 pm $5.00 Limited desserts for a bit 
extra cost. 
 Friday April 28 Soup and Sandwich 
Luncheon serving 11:30 am to 1:00 pm 
$6.00 Eat-in or Take-out 
 
Knox United Church  

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210  
Lwr. Sackville, NS B4C 2S9  
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett  

Church Office: 902-865-9216  
Fax: 902-865-0599  
Website: www.knoxsackville.ca  
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca  
Sunday Worship Services:  
Early Service - 8:45am  
Later Service - 10:30am  
Events: Youth Group - Sunday at 7pm  

Bible Study - Wednesday at 7pm  
Choir practice - Wednesday at 7pm  
Education Sessions (all welcomed) 
April 9th - Palm Sunday Service -10:30am 

April 9th - Sackappella Concert -7pm (Free 

will offering ) 
April 13th - Maundy Thursday -7pm 

April 14th - Good Friday Cantata -10:30 am 

April 16th - Sunrise Service & light 

breakfast - 7am 
April 16th- Worship with Communion 

10:30am 
April 20th - C.O.M.E - Community Outreach 

Meal Event - 4:30-6pm ( Free ) 
April 21st - StarKnox - 6:30pm 

April 28th - Movie Night ( Donation only) 
April 29th - Knox Annual Yard Sale - 

8:30am ($1 admission) 
May 7th - Amazing Things by Patricia 

Watson - 4pm ( Free will offering ) 
 Everyone is Welcomed.  
 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

“Serving Him only by His grace and power” 

(Ephesians 3:7-8) 

 

mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
http://faithbaptist.ca/
http://www.mycrossroadschurch.ca/
mailto:sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca
mailto:holytrinity@eastlink.ca
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tel:%28902%29%20865-3681
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tel:902-865-9216
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How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd 

Beaver Bank, NS 
B4G 1C9 

 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Kristina Crosby-Davis 

 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor:  

Jessica Davison  
beaverbankbulletin@gmail.com 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
RCMP Office 

Phone:  864-6072 

 Email: bbk.rcmp@gmail.com 

We’re on the Web! 

Visit us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

 

  

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 5 times this year (April, June, August, 
October & December).  The deadline will usually be the 15

th
 of the month 

before publication.  Please check the last page of the current Bulletin for the 
specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email using the “Submit a Story’ form on 
the Beaver Bank website or emailing beaverbankbulletin@gmail.com.  For 
handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  Articles may also be mailed to 
the Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre 1583 Beaver Bank Road, Beaver 
Bank NS B4G 1C5 .   Thank you. 

Printed by: 

 
Bedford Commons 

 
 

The Beaver Bank Community Awareness Association is 
wishing you and yours a Happy Easter! 

 

Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by May 
15th for publication in June. 
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